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Chester Board of Selectmen
 Regular Meeting
Chester Town Hall
203 Middlesex Avenue
November 13, 2012
7:00 pm
Conference Room B



CALL TO ORDER

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  In attendance included First Selectman Meehan, Selectman Sypher and Selectman Englert.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Larry Sypher made a motion to approve the October 16, 2012 Regular Meeting, the October 23, 2012 Special Meeting, and the November 1, 2012 Special Meeting minutes.  Tom Englert seconded the motion.

Clarification – October 16, 2012 minutes – page 2 – discussion of re-location of Building Department.  Note that the staff was in favor of moving the Department.

AUDIENCE OF CITIZENS – Library Board Chairmen Terry Schrieber was present.  Ms. Schrieber reported on the fund raising efforts of the Friends of the Library.  Currently $10,000 of the $13,000 has been raised.  They requested that the BOS establish a Building Committee.

The BOS suggested that the Library Board educate the public (via website etc.) on their efforts to date before any more funds are spent.  Library Board members replied that public education and community meetings are in their plans when more information is available.

Ed Meehan commented that when presenting to the public, the Library Board should provide graphics and the programming needs of a Library facility.

NEW BUSINESS
Appointments 

Larry Sypher made a motion to approve the following appointments:

Conservation Commission – Sandy Prisloe, Margo Burns
EMS , South Central Ct. – Emily Masters
Park &Rec – Sean Savoy, Jim Ready
Retirement Board – Charlene Janecek
Gateway Commission – Martha Wallace (alt)

Tom Englert seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Amendments to the Meeting House Application Form

Ed Meehan distributed a copy of the amended Meeting House Application Form clarifying alcohol use and tent use as approved by the Fire Marshal and the Building Inspector.

Tom Englert suggested additional clarification on the “will alcohol be available at this event” portion.  It should be clear that it is BYOB and host responsibilities/insurance should be clarified.

On a motion made and duly seconded, the BOS amended the application to clarify alcohol use at the Meeting House including BYOB and at the request of the Fire Marshal and Building Inspector to approve certification and use of tents at an event.  The motion passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS
Town Hall Second Floor Renovations and Park &Rec Storage at CES – Community Center Insurance Funds

Ed Meehan met with CIRMA representatives and reviewed the proposed floor plans, renderings and cost estimates for Town Hall renovations.  These renovations met the requirements for the intent to use as a Community Center.  If work was only done at the Town Hall, approximately $60,000 of insurance proceeds would remain.  The storage shed at Cedar Lake would also qualify and Ed Meehan distributed a copy of the Park & Rec. programs to be moved to Cedar Lake.  

Ed has discussed the plans for the elementary school with Mike Barile, CES Principal.  Any project at the school would need approval from the BOE.  

The total claim for the building was $580,000.  Approximately $40,000 was spent on demolition and $18,000 on site stabilization.  Currently $451,000 remains less depreciation ($171,000).  The insurance company paid $280,000 to Chester.  Of that, approximately $15,000 was spent for Park & Rec. materials and supplies.  The remaining $265,000 is in the Capital Improvement fund.  If any proposed project exceeds $265,000, we can request depreciation funds.

Presently, the BOS will focus on the Town Hall renovations.  A 30 day bid notice will be advertised on 11/19/12.  



SELECTMEN’S REPORTS

Ed Meehan reported on the following:

· Hurricane Sandy – Ed thanked the Public Works crew and Chester Hose Company for their work during and after the storm.  Ed has met with FEMA and is working on cost estimates for damage (no damage to public buildings).  Overtime and fuel costs will be reimbursed by FEMA.
· Water Street Bridge Project – paving is being discussed at this time.  The weather has delayed the project.  The hope to meet the November 26th deadline for paving.  John Divis and Ed have met with CON DOT engineers regarding driveway issues.
· The disposition of the Chester/Haddam boat will be discussed at the next BOS Meeting.  Old Lyme is interested in receiving the boat “as is”.  
· A Valley Shore Communication meeting (storm Sandy feedback) is scheduled on Thursday, 11/15/12 at the Essex Fire House.  

Larry Sypher reported that a CRG meeting is scheduled on 12/5/12.  This is not confirmed and Ed Meehan will follow up.

AUDIENCE OF CITIZENS – None.

ADJOURNMENT

Tom Englert made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 p.m.  Larry Sypher seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,


Suzanne Helchowski
Clerk
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